The Ministry of Finance has received an inquiry whether settled cases will be
considered to constitute successfully completed cases that will count towards the
partner qualification criteria under II1.1.2 of the Instructions and towards the total
number of arbitration cases in the final formula evaluation of tenders under 2.1 of the
Methodology.

The Ministry of Finance will not consider settled cases as successfully completed
cases. The reason for this is that it is very difficult to evaluate whether a particular
settlement was successful without knowing the details of the particular case and the
positions of the parties.



